Additional
Information

Applicant Induced Seismicity
Risk Statement; 4/9/2020



Spur Energy Partners LLC examined all available geologic and engineering data and have found no
evidence for increased risk of seismicity with the proposed disposal well. Utilizing proprietary 3D
seismic data covering the area of interest, we have not interpreted any faults and/or linear features
near the subject well. The proposed injection interval within the Canyon formation is greater than 7,000
feet shallower than basement in the area and was previously produced for decades removing 10’s of
millions or barrels of fluid.

C.J. Lipinski
V.P. Geology



Rose-Coss, Dylan H, EMNRD

From: Rose-Coss, Dylan H, EMNRD

Sent: Thursday, April 9, 2020 2:56 PM

To: Sarah Chapman

Subject: RE: Seismic Question - Morris Arco 26 #2 SWD
Attachments: FSP induced seismicity Example.pdf

Hi Sarah,

Yes, the provided statement will suffice. We’re this application to be protested, or require a hearing, Spur would
probably benefit from providing more information. However, because this isn’t a contested Devonian injector, | can use
the provided statement to check the box on my review.

As an example of a more in depth analysis | have attached a fault slip potential analysis that was presented at a
hearing. If you would like to study the case a little further feel free to reference the image files for Case no. 20751.

Short of providing a full on model simulation it would be nice to see a structural map of the area and an determination
of the wells distance from the nearest fault. Additional information that is helpful in the analysis is a review of the
historic earthquake catalogue and a reference to the date of the most recent and most proximal earthquakes.

Anyway, | will add the information to the record and send regards to you, your family and their safety.

Cheers,

Dylan Rose-Coss

Petroleum Specialist

Oil Conservation Division
1220 South St. Francis Drive
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505

0: (505) 476-3477

From: Sarah Chapman <schapman@spureplic.com>
Sent: Thursday, April 9, 2020 7:54 AM



To: Rose-Coss, Dylan H, EMNRD <DylanH.Rose-Coss@state.nm.us>
Subject: [EXT] Seismic Question - Morris Arco 26 #2 SWD

Good morning Dylan,

| am working on compiling the information discussed from our meeting in early March and had a question about the
seismic study.

My geos provided me with this but do you have something else in mind?

Hope you and your family are staying safe.

Sarah Chapman

Regulatory Director

SPUR ENERGY PARTNERS LLC

920 Memorial City Way, Suite 1000 | Houston, TX 77024
Cell: (281) 642-5503

Direct: (832) 930-8613

Office: (832) 930-8502

schapman@spurepllc.com
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Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use by the recipient and
others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or
taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by Mimecast Ltd, an innovator in
Software as a Service (SaaS) for business. Providing a safer and more useful place for your human generated data. Specializing in;
Security, archiving and compliance. To find out more Click Here.



